
THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 10, 1967

Dear Dr. Garcia:

We have enclosed three items which may be of interest:

1. A copy of the White House announcement of the
appointment of Armando Rodriguez as coordinator
of the New Mexican American Affairs Unit of the
U. S. Office of Education.

2. A fact sheet on OEO's programs for migrant farm
workers.

3. An item which appeared in yesterday's Federal
Register, calling for a change in the regulations
governing "Green Card" commuters. The proposed
regulations would bar these commuters from taking
jobs with employers engaged in a labor dispute,
but would not prevent the employer's old employees
(who are commuters) from continuing to work.

Those interested in commenting on this proposed
regulation should do so in writing; comments
should be in the hands of the Immigration Service
by May 28.

We will continue to send you similar material.

Sincerely'__A

David S. North

Dr. Hector P. Garcia
1315 Bright Avenue
Corpus Christi, Texas 78405

Enclosures



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 19, 1967

Dear Dr. Garcia:

I just want you to know that the President has
received the newspapers containing articles on
the appointment of Vincente Ximenes.

He appreciates your thoughtfulness in sending
them to him -- and, of course, your expressed
support of the Cabinet Committee on Mexican-
Americans.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

U LA B-*w
Whitney dhoemaker

Assistant to the President

Dr. Hector P. Garcia
American G. I. Forum
1315 Bright
Corpus Christi, Texas 78405


